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Superintendent Report February 2024

Facilities:
Tom Kerr along with some parents, new coaches and student volunteers have been rehabilitating the 
baseball field.  We have ordered and are in process of installing a new indoor batting cage.  The fencing 
needs to be completed and sand and some top dressing needs to be delivered and placed in the infield. 
The construction class has set forms for a new Shot-Put pad for track.  We are just waiting for a weather 
window to pour concrete. I have a community member willing to do the concrete finishing work when 
we have a weather window. 

Athletics: 
High School Basketball season has been completed with both of our Girls and Boys teams making it to 
district play this year.  HS Spring Sports start on February 26. 

Student Activities: 
          We celebrated valentines in the classrooms.  The elementary had their award ceremony and the HS had 

their “Valentine Fest” this month. 

EP&O Levy
Mike Bateman and myself went to the Matlock General Store to meet with the Coffee Group with any 
questions regarding the levy.  The Mason County Journal had an article on the levy results on February 
14th  and again on February 22nd.  The EP&O Levy validation and certification was Friday, February 23, 
2024.  As of Friday, February 24, our EP&O levy is passing. 

State Auditor’s Office-MMK Federal Audit

The SAO’s office conducted the audit entrance conference with the board on February 1st.  Cynthia 
Brehmeyer represented the board at that meeting.  The auditor has been onsite three times for file review.  
Based on the verbal feedback, the auditor has been please with our files and record keeping.  They are in 
the final stages of review and will be sending out an invitation to the board for an Audit Exit Conference 
with the final audit material.  This may occur in early or mid-March. 
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Superintendents Activities:

January 30-Attended an OTF meeting
January 31-Attended the Wellness committee meeting with Director Edgin’s
February 5th-Attended Special Education Executive Team Cooperative meeting at ESD 113
February 6th-Attended Home District Basketball
February 7-Met with the “Coffee group” at the Matlock General Store with Director Bateman
February 15-Attended a virtual OSPI state wide update.
February 19-On site for contractors to install restroom patricians
February 20-Attended Special Ed. Co-Op meeting in Tumwater
February 22-Met with Moe Salem on site at MMK. Lighting/Window project and discussed next round 
of Small School Modernization Grant. 
Friday each week-I host a virtual meeting with the Mason County Superintendents
Thursday each week-Attend ESD 113 Legislative update virtual meeting. 
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